
 
 

                  

          
 

   Hope you all had a marvelous Model T Summer! We look forward to gathering back in the Valley of the Sun!      
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 Newsletter Notes… 
 
Next newsletter November 2018…please send your 
Summer photos, articles, recipes and “cool stuff” 
to Steve Nissle stevenissle@gmail.com 

 
       
 
          
 
        
 



 

 
 

EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President;  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

 

Other Assignments: 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

Jeff Henry, Web Master;  (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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 In the absence of our President Ken Henry who was vacationing in Iowa, 
the first meeting after the summer hiatus was opened at 7:00 by Club Vice-
President Tom Hoverson with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag . There 
were 16 members (plus Wyatt) present. We were happy to see Chris 
Tulipana in attendance and hopefully we'll be able to see her more often 
since rumor has it she has (almost) retired.  We were also relieved to see 
Diane at the meeting (and Coco of course - who obviously doesn't like the 
sound of pool balls!). It has been a long summer for them but Diane is 
thankfully on the road to recovery. 
  Administrative 
     - The   Treasurer's Report -  Dave reported it was rather a dull summer 
with not most activity but he did issue a check for the use of a Ramada for 
our Usery Park outing on Oct. 27th. 
 
     - The Vice President's Report - Tom reported no new members until the 
'snowbirds' come back and the count now is 50 families. He will be sending 
out a snack list which is the same as last year and will let us know the 
location for the next ice cream social.  
 
      - The   Sunshine Report - Jan reported that she had serious computer 
issues over the summer and lost her files (which she has since gotten back) 
but was able to send out get well cards to Ed, Steve, Diane and Ruthie. 
Cher is helping her with the birthday cards. 
 
       - The   Newsletter Report - Steve reported that after 3 months off, he 
will be sending out the Newsletter the first of October.   
 
Events attended since our last meeting       
        - The June, July & August breakfasts      
 
  
  
Prior scheduled Events update 
        -  Tovrea Castle - Tom reported that it is absolutely impossible to get a 
reservation as they are entirely booked up and he has heard it could cost up 
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to $1,000 per person to get in. Obviously that activity will be crossed off the 
list of places to go. 
        
  
New Events information 
       - October 7th - Ice Cream Social. Place still to be determined.  Bahama 
Mama's was suggested. Tom will look into it and send out a notice as to 
where it will be. 
       - October 16th - Courtyard Towers (22 Robson N). Steve will be giving 
his Model-T Ford presentation at 3pm and any Model-T's to show are 
welcome. 
       - October 18th - General Meeting. Same time, same place.  
       - October 27th - Usery Mountain Park Picnic. It was decided by majority 
vote that it wasn't necessary to have any entertainment this year. More time 
for our own  fun and games. 

       - November & December activities. Further discussion at the October 
meeting but save the dates of Nov. 4 (ice cream), Nov. 10th (car show at 
Courtyard Towers), Nov. 12th (Veterans Day Parade since the 'real' 
Veterans Day falls on Sunday the 11th), Nov. 15th (general meeting), Dec. 
1st (AJ light Parade with gathering before and after parade at the 
Allens), Dec. 2nd (ice cream). Lastly, Dec. 8th or 9th (Christmas Party - 
hopefully where we had it last year.  And perhaps instead of Toys for Tots a 
gathering of clothing for the homeless. Dave will be doing research on 
that).   
  
 Future Event Ideas   
  
         - Museum of the West - Austin had read about it. 48,000 sq.ft. Will 
look into it further. 
         - March 7th/8th - Antique Planes in Casa Grande. Checking to see if 
same weekend of the Tractor Show. 
          - Oct. 19th- Dec. 29th) - No discussion on this but there is a traveling 
exhibit of artwork by President G.W. Bush a the Arizona Historical Society's 
Arizona Heritage Center at Papago Park. More information 
at PortraitsofCourageAZ.org, 
 
  
Old/New Business to discuss     



          - No Old business and the New business was the upcoming activities. 
       
  
Entertainment  
     -   Refreshments - Great menu prepared the Petersons, Dave Veres (you 
MUST duplicate the recipe and copy for the rest of us), and Tom. 
     -   Presentation - None 
     -  50/50 Raffle -  Wouldn't you know that Wyatt drew his father's number 
so Steve is $11.00 richer. 
 
Adjournment -  About 8:30. 
 

Submitted by   Kae Allen, Club Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          
  

Happy Birthday! 
 
October  
     13 Ricki Huggins 
     27 Lorie Poppe 
                
  
        
 

        CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 

2018 
 

Oct. 7th 2-4pm – Ice Cream Fling Andy’s frozen yogurt 
4324 E Southern Mesa 

 
Oct 16th 3-4pm - Model T Presentation  
Courtyard Towers 22 N Robson Mesa  

 
Oct 27th Usery Park Picnic 1am-2pm 

 
Nov 12th Mesa Veterans Parade 

 

October 18th  General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
Citadel Community Center, 

444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
(SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
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June 16th Breakfast…we had a great visit with Greg 

and Mary Esteri from the mile high model T ford 

club. 

Thanks to Tom Holverson for arranging the 

breakfast!                                   

 
   
 
          
 
        
 

July 21st we met at “What the Hell bar and 
grill” for our T breakfast! It was rainy so we 
didn’t drive the T’s 
   
 
          
 
        
 

August 18th  another hot summer breakfast…this 
time at Dennys in AJ 
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  Need some help with your T? 
 
There is a great group of us T guys who 
are open to give you a hand.  
 
Call Ken Henry to schedule a clinic. 
 
                480-839-1716 

 
          
 
        
 

Hi Good friends, Do you have or know where a 
fellow good T guy can find an early T intake 
manifold, between 1909 and 1911? If so, would 
you kindly drop me a line. 
Thank you! 
Don Black  donjblack@yahoo.com 
       
 
          
 
        
 

 Do you have cars or parts for sale? Are 
you looking for a particular part? Contact 
Steve Nissle with your request and he will 
put it in the newsletter. 
Email...stevenissle@gmail.com      
 
          
 
        
 

FOR SALE: 
Model t low hood, 
New in box $300.  
 

 
         
Steve Nissle 480 226-6883 call or 
text  
 
        
 



 

 
 

 
  

        
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
 

 

Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at your facility…  
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 
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